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Staffing Updates
Mrs Taylor (class 14 teacher/SENDCO) has decided that it is the right time for a career change and therefore will be leaving our school as we break for Christmas. Mrs Taylor has contributed greatly to St Thomas' and the education of our children for 14 years. We are sorry to see her go but wish her well as she leaves to follow her dreams. 
We have appointed Mrs Frogley, who is an experienced year six teacher, to take responsibility of class 14 until the end of the school year. I am sure you will give Mrs Frogley a St Thomas welcome as she joins our fabulous school community.

Mrs Vernel (teaching assistant in Year three) has also moved on to pastures new and again we wish her well and thank her for her continued support at our school.

Parents’ Evening
Please if you haven’t done so already then don’t forget to book your Parents’ Evening appointment slot online. These meetings are really important and an opportunity for you to discuss how well your child has settled into their new classes this year. If anyone is struggling to book the appointment online then please see Miss Thorpe in the school office.

New School Value
This term’s school value is trust. Throughout the term this will be our school focus. Pupils have already been telling us about some of the people they trust in school and at home (including examples of how some pupils trust their parents to look after their pets whilst they are in school!!). Please support us with this value by talking to your children about the importance of trust. As a school we also ask that you trust our professionalism this term. On some occasions last term, a number of parents came into school irate about incidents involving their children without consulting a teacher for a discussion first. All of our teachers are trained to deal with incidents appropriately and always aim to resolve any conflict between pupils. Aggressive behaviour towards school staff will not be tolerated and the governing body are currently devising a policy to support school in addressing this issue. Thank you to the vast majority of parents who do trust our staff and act in a reasonable manner to resolve conflict. 

Community Art Project
A huge well done to all of the pupils involved in our recent community art project involving local Leigh veteran Alfred Wilkinson and especially to Josh Atherton and Ruby McCormick for their speeches at the unveiling of Alfred’s statue last week during a special memorial service. The new memorial garden, which incudes the statue of Alfred, is located on Wilkinson Park Drive at Pennington Wharf.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]
All Saints Hall Community Classes
The following classes are now available at All Saints Hall, Kenwood Avenue, Leigh:
Inspiring Healthy Lifestyles Dance Class, Tuesdays 5-6pm- £1 per session
Drama House Class, Tuesdays 4-5pm
Toddler group, Tuesdays and Thursdays 9.30-11.30am. All welcome £2 per session (includes breakfast and craft).



Lest We Forget Exhibition
The Parish Church of St Mary the Virgin, Leigh will be holding an exhibition commemorating the centenary of the ending of the Great War and signing of the Armistice on 1/2/3rd Nov and 8/9/10th Nov from 10am-6pm each day. For more details visit: www.stmaryleighlestweforget.co.uk

Confirmation Service
Well done to all of the pupils who were confirmed this week by the Bishop of Beverley at All Saints and St Thomas’ Church. This was a lovely service and the pupils were a credit to their parents and our school. They have been given the gift of the Holy Spirit and have shown great commitment to their faith. The Bishop made a point of telling staff how lovely our pupils are, which made us very proud.

Homework Projects
Staff at school have bee astonished at some of the homework project that pupils have brought into school since starting back after half term. This is a superb example of how many of our pupils are enjoying their recent class topics and showing their eagerness to learning.
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Many thanks for your continued support!

J.Marsh	
Mr J Marsh 
Headteacher
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